DUKES COUNTY COMMISSION

Minutes

Thursday, December 1, 2005 at 5:15 p.m.

County Administration Building

Call to order

Chairman John Alley called the meeting to order at 5:15 p.m.  A quorum was present.  Commissioners Leonard Jason, Jr., Leslie Leland, Nelson Smith and Roger W. Wey were present.  County Manager E. Winn Davis and Deborah H. Potter, Executive Assistant were also present.  
Other representatives or visitors present included, Sean Flynn, Martha's Vineyard Airport Acting Manager, Ted Stanley, and Maxwell Hart, from the Vineyard Gazette.
Adoption of Minutes
· All minutes deferred until next meeting.
Chairman’s Report 
· None
County Manager’s Report
· None
New Business:
· Endorsement of “Guiding Principles for Rural Health Network Development Grant”:  Mr. Davis reminded the commissioners of the significant grant that was received for the development of a rural health network of providers.  The group is working with their consultant, Stroudwater, to create a coordinated network of providers of the various services available in our rural community.  The group is looking for an endorsement of the guiding principals, developed in conjunction with all the participants, which is an agreement to share information that was normally not divulged to each other.  The guiding principles identify the means by which the group will operate; however, it is not binding on any party.  It does indicate a substantial level of trust between the participants and projects a moral approval of the efforts of the group.  Mr. Davis recommended the endorsement of this proposal.  Leonard Jason, Jr. moved and Roger W. Wey seconded that the Commissioners vote to adopt the guiding principles of the collaborative, and SO VOTED (5-0-0.)
· Correction of Scrivener’s Error on Leslie Leland appointment to the Airport Commission.  The minutes of the Dukes County Commissioners meeting of March 10, 2004 appointed Commissioner Leslie Leland to fill the remaining term of Commissioner Nelson Smith  whose term ended on December 31, 2005.  The original appointment letter had a typographical error and indicated the term ended December 31, 2004.  To remain compliant with MGL, Mr. Davis recommended that the Commissioners move to correct the typographical error in Mr. Leland’s earlier appointment letter.  Roger W. Wey moved and Leonard Jason, Jr. seconded that the Commissioners vote to correct the erroneous date of Mr. Leland’s original appointment letter and SO VOTED (5-0-0.)
(Sean Flynn arrived at 5:20 pm)
· Ratification of John S. Alley “holdover” status until December 31, 2005:  Mr. Alley was appointed to the Airport commission to fill the remaining 1 year term of Rick Colson.  In 2004, Mr. Alley’s term expired; however, he was not replaced and is therefore a “holdover.”   Mr. Davis recommended that the County Commissioners ratify his position as a “holdover” candidate until a suitable replacement or re-appointment of Mr. Alley can be made with the regular appointments in January.  Roger W. Wey moved Nelson Smith seconded that the Commissioners vote to ratify John S. Alley’s qualified status to act as an Airport Commissioner until a new appointment or re-appointment is   made.  Sean Flynn recommended that instead of appointing Mr. Alley as a holdover to appoint him a regular commissioner whose term expires December 31, 2005.  Mr. Wey stated that the commissioners were following the advice of their counsel by making the motion to confirm Mr. Alley’s holdover status.  Mr. Jason added that Bobby Carroll was a holdover for 5 years so there is ample precedent for the holdover status.  Mr. Davis advised that the motion could be amended to address both items.  Roger W. Wey moved and Nelson Smith seconded that the Commissioners vote to ratify John S. Alley’s qualified status to act as a holdover Airport Commissioner or to the term end of December 31, 2005 until a new appointment or re-appointment is made and SO VOTED (5-0-0.)
Ted Stanley then asked the Commissioners if they had read the article in the Martha's Vineyard Times today that was critical of the County Commissioners regarding their appointments.  Mr. Stanley then quoted part of the article that referred to a comment by Mr. Alley that stated “the county commissioners will pick, for all positions, the people that they feel will operate in the best interests of the county.  I have no idea if they (the previous appointments) will discourage people from applying...We always seem to have a number of people who apply.”

Mr. Stanley continued by stating that it seems that the process of selecting appointees appears not to be open and the degree of solicitation is not the greatest effort made.  Given this process he wondered if the best efforts were being put forward to gain confidence in the commission.  Mr. Jason asked Mr. Stanley what his idea of a better effort was.  Mr. Stanley suggested extending the application dates and provide the names of all the people who express interest in positions to the press.  He commented how two earlier applicants for Airport Commission submitted their names but there was no discussion about them or their services to offer.
Roger W. Wey commented on how last year the interview process was conducted at the VTA and everyone was provided an opportunity to speak.  Mr. Davis also commented on how press releases were issued; notices faxed and posted to all town halls, libraries, and the councils on aging; and display ads were printed in at least 2 editions of the MV Gazette.  There was a brief discussion further about how much the process has changed and become more open since 1995.

Adjournment:

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned by Chairman John S. Alley at 5:35 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted by:

_______________________________________

JOSEPH E. SOLLITTO JR., Clerk of the Courts[image: image1.png]
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